

January 16, 2018

To: Members of the City Council

## **RECOMMENDATION:**

Recommendation to suspend Council rule contained in Long Beach Municipal Code 2.03.020 (B) to cancel the meeting of January 30, 2018.

## **DISCUSSION:**

Due to many resident and staff travel plans, council was not held the day after New Year's Day, January 2, 2018. To offset the loss of a meeting, an additional meeting was added on January 30, 2018. That meeting is no longer deemed necessary and should be canceled.

## **FISCAL IMPACT:**

There is no fiscal impact.

## SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

Mayor Robert Garcia City of Long Beach

Dated: January 8, 2018